MHMMO. CSJ/1/G/20(a)/2.

Education Office, Johore Bahru. 21st June, 1953.

The Supervisor, Chunghwa High School, M U A R.

Sub: Plans for New School Building.

Dear Sir,

Thank you for sending us a copy of your school plans, which we will keep for record.

We approve the plan of your quarters and of the hostels. However we consider that in the hostel there should be a partition dividing the students' sleeping quarters from the kitchen. According to Regulations under the Education Ordinance which lay down a minimum of 55 square feet per pupil for students' hostels, this hostel should house about twenty-five pupils.

Yours faithfully,

SUPERINTENDENT OF EDUCATION,

JOHORE.

(F.T. LAIDLAW)